
452d Alumni Association 
Minutes from Meeting of   21 January 2012 
 
Place:  American Legion Post 449  Time: 1215 hours 
 
Attendees:  Drellos, Hoard, LeRoy, Lovering, J., Nardelli,  Nicoud, M., Papa, Preston, Richtmyre, Sperl, 
Ufnowski, Wadina, Ziemendorf   Total: 13 
 
Correction to minutes of 15 October 2011:  The availability of Mack Truck was erroneously reported as being 
unavailable for usage for a tailgate party prior to the association attending a Brewers' game. Lovering) 
 
President's report:  Announcement of the passing of Leon Day (312th Med Det) and Glenn LeMeiux (452d GH) 
 
Vice President's report:  Three members of association attended Glenn LeMieux's funeral. 
 
Treasurer's report:  Currently $2891.11 
 
Administrative assistant's report:  MSG Horwitz was unable to attend and sends her best wishes.  Mr. Preston 
has a iMac computer which may be incompatible to members; will send in different formats as requested. 
Concerns as to sending personal data via e-mails.  There is a need to send non-email members USPS mailings. 
 
Secretary:  None. 
 
Historian:  None. 
 
New business:   
     1.  Annual dinner (Nicoud):  Committee had no date for its meeting.  Feedback from previous dinner had 
been positive.  A raffle and awarding of doorprizes had been made at the previous party.  Raffle items solicited. 
     2.  Brewers; game (Sperl):  Due to previous season's success, Brewer tickets for a Saturday evening game is 
not foreseeable.  Proposal was made to attend a weekday evening game.  Instead of meeting at Mack Truck, 
association members would meet at one of the restrauants on Bluemound Road.  These have shuttle bus service 
to Miller Park.  Proposed date will be sent to adminstrative assistant.  Replies would be via e-mails. Mr. Sperl is 
the POC for this event. 
     3.  Group party instead of a January meeting (Preston):  At the previous meeting in October, it had              
been  proffered to have a group party instead of a January meeting.   
          a.  Mr. Lovering proposed to have a party at his residence in May rather than January.   
          b.  Mr. Preston would contact Mr. Lovering on the logistics for such a party. 
          c.  Spouses and significant others would be invited.  A short meeting of the members during the party had 
been proposed.  No decision was made on a co-meeting. 
     4.  A golf outing for this summer was proposed.  No member accepted the task to coordinate the event. (Mr. 
Nardelli spoke as to the USO Board's golf outing to be held on 11 June 2012 at the Rivers at Mequon.  Cost 
would be $100 to $120.) 
 
Announcements:  Previous 452d soldiers had passed away: Glenn LeMieux, Amalia Konz and Janis Mielke. 
 
Requests for an e-mail listing was made to the administrative assistant.  A hard copy will be made and 
distributed. 
 
Next meeting:  19 May 2012 (tentative) 
 
 


